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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

Oct 1st to 31st Donor’s Choice Campaign 

Oct 31st  Halloween 

Nov 11th Remembrance Day 

Nov 15th Mom’s Pantry Orders Due 

Dec 4th  Bosses Christmas Party 

Dec 11th Old Fashioned Christmas  

Jan 8th Minor Hockey Day 

May 1st , 2022 Blingo 

July 1 -3rd  2022 Eatonia Centennial 

  

November 2021 
TOWN OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 

Closed Thursday Nov 11th for                            

Remembrance Day 
 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday  

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday  

9:00am – 12:00pm 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 

Closed Thursday Nov 11th for          

Remembrance Day 
 

 

 

YARD CLEAN-UP 

The town crew will be going around 
picking up grass clippings, leaves, 

and twigs on 
Wednesday, Nov 3rd 2021 

weather permitting  
Have your bags in your back alley by 

8:00a.m. 
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EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  

22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

 

 GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Please have your bin out on the street  

by 7:00 a.m. 
 

Monday, November 8th    

Monday, November 22nd 

 

 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

Thursday, November 4th   
Thursday, November 18th 

 
 
  
 
 
 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 

INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 

Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 

will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 

are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

 

TAXES 
 

From July – December, 2021 a 1% Penalty per 

month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2022 a 10% penalty will 

be charged on all outstanding taxes 

 

 

CREDIT CARD PAYMENTS ACCEPTED 
 

The Town of Eatonia now accepts credit cards for the 

payments of property taxes, utilities or custom 

work.  Anyone wishing to use a credit card must also 

pay a 2.3% convenience fee calculated on the amount 

of the credit card payment.  You will be notified of 

the fee amount prior to the payments being processed. 
 

 

 

 

At the council meeting on October 12, 2021 Councillor 
Doug Bredy gave his official resignation as a Council 
member for the Town of Eatonia. 
Doug has served as a councillor since the last election 
which was held November 9, 2020 and would have 
continued, but his family recently purchased an acreage 
outside of Eatonia’s limits.  According to The 
Municipalities Act, a councillor has to reside in the 
municipality.  In his resignation letter, he said it is with a 
heavy heart that he is resigning.  His resignation was 
effective at the end of the day on October 25, 2021.   
 
Doug has been an invaluable member of council and his 
contributions to the council will be missed.  Thank you to 
Doug for your service on the town council.     
 
The town council will set a date for a bi-election to be 
held in the New Year.   
 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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Somerville Digital Sign 
Somerville Digital Sign is a unique advertising 

digital sign to advertise your business needs, 

community events, birthdays, baby announcements, 

anniversaries, engagements, hockey games, 

reunions and employment postings. 

Commercial spots are 10 seconds long, minimum of 

288 reps/24 hours a day, 7 days a week.   

Creative designs by our Digital Sign Animator are 

available upon request. 

Cost:  $60 a week Commercial/Business 

Promotions 

$25 a week Community Events & 

Announcements                                          
*Taxes not included in prices *Prices subject to change 

Creative designs for an animated commercial or a 

static commercial can be discussed at time of 

booking. 

Please call our Digital Sign Coordinator Viv Verm at 

306-967-2101 if you have any questions or if you 

would like to discuss your options. 

  

 

Just a reminder to 

please watch for kids 

crossing the street on 

their way to school. 
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CLEANING OPPORTUNITY: 

Eatonia Minor Hockey 

 Five hours per week cleaning at the Eatonia 

Arena 

 Duties to include (but not limited to): 

 All bathrooms 

 Dressing rooms 

 Floors, spectator area, empty 

garbages, etc. in Lobby 

 Glass in spectator area 

 Windows, doors, etc. 

 Floor scrubber in facility.  Preference may be 

given to those with floor scrubber 

experience! 

 Criminal Reference check necessary upon 

hiring. 

Please submit resume, including expected wages to:  

eatoniarec@sasktel.net or drop off at the Rec Office.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you, Thank you, 

For all the Birthday Cards, best wishes, 

mass cards and gifts for my 80th Birthday. 

Thank you for all the Birthday wishes on 

Facebook. 

May God Bless you all 

with many blessings 

 

Iris Brummund 

Mya’s Munchies 

Homemade all natural dog           

treats for sale. (Variety of flavors). 

Allergy free options available by request. 

 

Contact 

Ella at 306-441-1914 

or 

Kameron at 306-480-4938 
 

Six for $6 or Twelve for $10 

Buy 8 twelve packs get a 6 pack 

for free 

Pet Sitting Available 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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 Eatonia Library 

Screening Project 
Thank you to the following for 

donations: 
Durum 

Kevin Butt 

Lentils 

Craig Bews 

Darren Bews 

Kevin Stevens 

Wade Stevens 

Jeff Stevens  

Brian Lothammer 

 

Thank you to Kevin Lee for the use of 

the truck and Somerville’s for hauling. 

 

Sellers: 

      Cheryl Bailey                    Robin Busby 
Tosha McCubbing            Maryanne Becker 

       Hannah Eckstein              Debbie Kroeker 
       Dyaln SomervIlle              Carson Assmus 
 
Please contact a seller if you have any questions. 

Orders must be in by November 15th 2021 

Start your Christmas shopping today! 
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APARTMENT FOR RENT 

 

Non-Smoking One Bedroom Apartment 

With Fridge and Stove 

(Washer & dryer hookup in apartment or 

shared washer and dryer in the common area) 

 

Available November 1, 2021 

For More information 

Contact Cheryl at 

306-460-8370 (Cell) 

 

Eatonia and District Health Care Foundation 

I want to thank Jesse Wagner, George 

Wiebe, Johnathan Bating and Gerry 

Rhodes for taking the time out of their 

schedules to help in getting my roof done 

before the hard cold set in. A very special 

thanks to Gerry for his expertise and 

advice in getting this done, Couldn’t have 

done it without him!!  And to Ed Douglas 

for his contribution on equipment and 

fixing the door. Thank you Ed!!Once 

again my very heartfelt appreciation and 

gratitude to you all!!  

Thank You!! Couldn’t have done it 

without you!! 

Sonia Keck 
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ll at once, summer collapsed into fall.  

Autumn is a second spring when every leaf 

is a flower.    Here at Eatonia Oasis Living 

it has been a busy month with an array of activity.  

We got a huge donation of pumpkins from Terri 

Martin-Schmunk.  Our plans are to carve and 

decorate them in preparation for Halloween.  

Thank You Terri.  In honor of Senior’s Week, we 

planned a tea for the residents.  The ladies 

helped me make a pumpkin cream cheese jelly 

roll.  Our residents gathered in the activity room 

and listened to Brenda Bews playing on the piano.  

It was a time of visiting and fellowship.  In the 

week of Thanksgiving, we asked our residents 

what they would be thankful for.  Many 

interesting replies. Some of our replies were 

being thankful for E.O.L. family, clothes, food, 

life, all they have been given, and Day by Day. A 

lovely Thanksgiving meal was prepared for the 

residents with all the fixings.   In October we had 

four birthdays to celebrate: Gail Guidinger, Lloyd 

Adams, Betty King and Tom Francis.     On behalf 

of The Lutheran Church, Ann Davey and Brenda 

Hoffman hosted the Birthday Party for this month.  

The tables were decorated in a fall theme and 

each of our birthday people were presented with 

their own individual cake with their name 

engraved on it. Residents had the pleasure of 

listening to Brenda Hoffman playing a musical 

selection on the piano, while the enjoying their 

cake and refreshments.   Compliments to Heather 

Lothammer for preparing the birthday cakes.  

They were delicious!  Marie Smith and Janine 

Specht were in and did a cute Halloween 

decoration with our residents.   We displayed 

them in the windows of our activity room.  

Thank-you both!   Getting ready for Halloween 

will be an exciting time.  Stay tuned for 

Halloween Night Instructions!!      

  

A 

      October 2021       

 

EATONIA OASIS LIVING  
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Jack Schuh passed away on October 10, 2021 at the age of 94 at the Foothills 

Hospital in Calgary. He has been described as “a legend of his time”, “one of a 

kind”, “a great storyteller”, “larger than life”, and the “best neighbour”.  It seems 

fitting to remember Jack by thinking of his four passions:   flying, farming, food 

and family.  Of all Jack’s accomplishments he was most proud of his family.   

Jack was the eldest of two children born to Rhine and Ella (Reed) Schuh of 

Laporte, SK on September 8, 1927 and grew up on the family farm south of 

Laporte with his parents and Sister Jeanette.  As a young boy, Jack attended 

Royal Canadian School.   He often spoke about how he used to ride his little 

pony from the farm to school.    As an adventurous young man, Jack enjoyed 

fixing and riding old military motorcycles and old cars.  Later he became 

interested in flying and in the late forties he obtained his first airplane “Rudolph” 

and became a “Flying Farmer”.  Rumour has it that he started flying because he 

got too many speeding tickets and traded his brand-new car for an airplane! He 

joined the “Saskatchewan Flying Farmers” in the early fifties and eventually built 

a runway and huge aircraft hangar on the farm.  His love of aviation influenced 

many others, including his children and grandchildren, to follow in his footsteps. 

Throughout his lifetime Jack was called upon to do several mercy flights, saving a 

boy who overdosed on pills and a girl who got her leg caught in an auger.  

Jack started a business in Saskatoon called “Schuh Distributors” and later 

returned to the farm to begin his farming career. He also ran a coin laundry 

business in Drumheller which he was able to check on during his frequent trips 

between the farm and Calgary.  

Jack married Patricia Anderson on November 21, 1953 in Calgary.   Apparently, 

Jack dated a couple of the Anderson sisters before choosing Patricia as his true 

love and lifelong partner.  He loved Grandma Anderson’s good meals no matter 

which of her daughters he was dating…he had it made in the shade…good-

looking girls and good food!  Jack and Pat pulled a travel trailer with a 1952 Chev 

to Miami where they spent their honeymoon.  

It was from that time that Jack and Pat embarked on a 68-year marriage that 

took them from the farm in Saskatchewan to city life in Calgary and countless 

adventures in between; adventures that would include their own five children of 

three boys and two girls, extended family, and many friends.   Later in life, they 

helped to raise two granddaughters at their home in Calgary. 

He and Pat would stay on the farm from seeding until harvest each year and then 

pack up the family and move back to Calgary for the winter months.    For interim 

trips throughout the summer, Jack would fly the family back and forth.   A highlight 

of the family’s summer vacation was attending the Abbotsford Airshow, which 

involved camping in fields and parking lots along the way, but it was all worth it 

to make it to the Abbotsford Airshow! Until their health began to decline, Jack and 

Pat continued to come out to the farm every spring and fall to help with seeding 

and harvest and to enjoy their beloved homestead.  

 

 

Jack created the company “Schuh & Sons Farms” and Tim stayed on the farm 

and took over the operation in the late 1980’s.  Tim recalls his dad being in 

Burger King in Calgary when he discovered that you could buy one burger and 

get one free.  So, Jack proceeded to order 100 burgers and brought them to 

the farm and froze them to feed the family and the hired help!  Rumour has it 

that Jack would often keep a spare hamburger under the seat in his car in case 

of emergency. 

Jack was an original member of the Calgary Winter Club where he enjoyed 

curling and many other activities with the family.  In Eatonia, he was an active 

member of the Lion’s Club for many years.  He was also a faithful member of 

the Catholic Church, both in Eatonia and in Calgary. 

Jack had a love for music.  At one point he bought out an entire music store 

and gave musical instruments to many of his family members which many of 

them still have to this day.  Jack would often be seen conducting his favourite 

song with his shaky finger. 

He is fondly remembered for his grace at family dinners that turned into a 

combination cry/laugh when he thanked the Lord so intensely for his time 

with family, for his uncontrollable belly laugh when he watched the dancing 

Santa Claus or the laughing Elmo, for his fascination in feeding the birds and 

squirrels in his backyard as he chanted “Chick a dee dee dee” to all the 

outdoor creatures, for the huge breakfasts he would make, (complete with 

very creative omelettes - you never knew what might be in them- and Mickey 

Mouse-shaped pancakes), and for his common phrase, “Oh garsh!”.  Jack had 

mastered the art of eating at a smorgasbord by starting off with cantaloupe as 

sideboards on his plate. He loved Werther’s candies and apple juice and of 

course ice cream to fill in the cracks. 

Throughout all the good times in his life, he also endured human struggles 

such as crop failures, financial stress, health problems, and during his last 

years a not-so-desirable quality of life.  When the family said their final 

goodbyes to Jack in the hospital, they admired his black hair at 94 years old 

(must be because his kids never gave him any stress).  They told him to have a 

safe flight to heaven and, if he could, to please fly by the farm on his way.    

The night after his passing, the northern lights filled the sky with such 

brilliance. To witness them, we could not help but believe that Jack was having 

a most divine flight and that he had some small part in that spectacular display 

over Saskatchewan that night – a place that he loved dearly and always called 

home.   

Jack is lovingly remembered and survived by his wife of 68 years Patricia, 

children – Bob (Cathy), Mike, Tim (Yvette), Julie (Dave), Tricia (Mack); 

grandchildren – Chris, Danny, Travis, Lindsay, Kelsey, Breanne, Lara, Cassidy, 

and Jackson.  He is predeceased by his father – Rhine, mother – Ella, sister – 

Jeanette, and twin sons in infancy.  A funeral service was held for Jack on 

October 16 at Chapel of the Bells in Calgary followed by interment at Queen’s 

Park Cemetery.  In lieu of flowers a memorial donation may be made to the 

Mount Royal Aviation Scholarship Fund, www.mru.ca/JackSchuh, in tribute to 

Jack Schuh.  

The family would like to thank all those who travelled to attend the funeral 

and those who shared condolences through phone calls, visits, cards, flowers, 

food, donations, prayers, and warm messages and stories of Jack.  THANK 

YOU…your kindness and kind words will never be forgotten 

Sincerely, 
Tim, Yvette, Lara, Cassidy and Jackson 

 

A Tribute to John 

Douglas “Jack” 

Schuh 
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NOVEMBER REC NEWS 

..…
…

.…
…

............ 

The Arena has been busy getting ready for 

the season. Arena clean-up was held on 

Wednesday, October 20th and we would 

like to thank all those who come out to help. 

Arena Fess                                                      

Daily Pass                                                    

Preschool – Free                                              

Student - $2                                                     

Adult - $3                                                             

Season Pass                                                   

Individual - $75                                                 

Family - $125 

The schedule for the arena can be found on 

The Town of Eatonia website, click 

recreation, and then arena. 

 

 

Skating Club registration are online on The 

Town of Eatonia website or at the Town Office. 

It is one day a week on Wednesday from 5-

6pm. If you have any questions, please call the 

Rec Rec Office at 306-460-7130. 

Looking for students over 14 years of age 

that would like to work in the arena kitchen. 

Only students with the training will be 

allowed to be hired for work or be able to 

work for their families. I will post a list of 

available students once the training is 

completed. Training will be Monday, Nov 8th 

at 4pm if needed will plan an additional day. 

Also, any new parents that would like to 

take the training to learn what to do in the 

kitchen are more than welcome to sign up. 

To sign up please call the Rec Office at 306-

460-7130  

 

………………………

…..  


